Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for Environment, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J (a)(i) of Section 2, of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve:

The potential expenditure of £300,000 for the total supply of 20,000 Polyethylene UV Stabilised Wheeled Bins required formal advertising in the Supplement to OJEU (Official Journal of the European Union) in compliance with the new Consolidated Directive for Public Sector contracts.
The tender exercise realised 9 submissions and completion of the evaluation matrix identified Plastic Omnium Urban Systems Limited as the most appropriate supplier taking account of the following criteria :-
Quality of submission; Economic and Financial Standing; Delivery Lead Times; QA Standards; Environmental Standards; Health and Safety; Equality and Diversity and Pricing.
The contract award to Plastic Omnium urban Systems Limited represents a reduction in anticipated cost of £36,200.
 

The Reasons are see above.

Options considered and rejected were:

Assessment of Risk Plastic Omnium bins comply fully with BSEN 840 parts 1,5 and 6. The bins are guaranteed for ten years (equating to approximately 1,000 lifts).  The company has ISO 9001 and ISO 14001 accreditation.

The source of funding is Initial Government Grant.

Legal Advice obtained None.

Financial Advice obtained Company "Report and Financial Statements" and our N2Check Financial Report confirm viability and financial standing of Plastic Omnium Urban Systems Ltd.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:-

OJEU open procedure advertisement
Tender documents, summary schedule and evaluation matrix. (The tenders and summary schedules contain confidential information and are not, at this stage, available for public scrutiny)
Company Annual Reports
N2Check Comprehensive Financial Reports.

Contact Officer: David P Robinson 


Tel No 0161 925 1002

This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member.

This document records a key decision, but the matter was not included in the Council’s Forward Plan and it has been dealt with under the emergency procedure.

The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.

Signed:
Councillor Maureen Lea

Dated:

19th February, 2007



Lead Member

· This decision was published on 20th February, 2007.

· This decision will come in force on 28th February, 2007, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
